
TOWN OF BASIN-Council/Special Meeting
Wednesday, October21, 2015
Town Hall Council Chambers @ 10:00 AM
 

The Meeting was called to order at 10:00 AM
Roll Call: Council Members:  Mayor Dennis Peters, Brent Godfrey, Bill Stoelk, and Wendy Taylor.  Also Present: Eugene Schlattmann, Danielle Chapman, Chris Kampbell, and Sherman Allred.  
The purpose of this meeting was to discuss USDA funding for the Mecklem Acres project.  Brent Godfrey made a motion for Town Clerk, Danielle Chapman, to apply for additional grant money through the USDA, Bill Stoelk seconded and the motion carried.
Eugene Schlattmann approached the Council concerning replacing the raw water piping on two properties in Mecklem Acres.  Brent Godfrey made a motion for the Town crew to install the requested size of pipe, including 1 ½ inch taps for the customers on this line.  The motion carried with a unanimous vote.
Wendy Taylor made a motion to enter executive session at 10:29 AM, Brent Godfrey seconded.  And the motion carried.

Executive Session ended at 10:46 AM.

Brent Godfrey made a motion to allow Wendy Taylor to continue on the Council until her elected term expires, Bill Stoelk seconded and the motion carried.
There being no further business to discuss, Wendy Taylor motioned to adjourn at 10:49 AM. Brent Godfrey seconded and the vote was unanimous.   
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Dennis Peters, Mayor 
_____________________________
Danielle Chapman, Clerk
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